TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
April 19, 2021

The Town Council met April 19, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Justin Killingworth
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Benson gave the
invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from April 5, 2021.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from April 5, 2021 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman
and Crumpton.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from March 28,
2021 as presented. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton,
Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor reported to the Council that Dustin Cleckler at 18 Church St., his drainage issues
has been fixed.

Mayor Hight recognized Bent Owens the Town's attorney. Mr. Owens gave the Council
a copy of the proposed New Personnel Manual for the Council to review. Mr. Owens
went over several things that he thought needed to be added or updated. Mr. Owens will
get with Mayor Hight and Crystal for finale proposal and bring back to next Council
Meeting.

Mayor Hight asked for approval for Resolution 04-19-2021 for Maintenance Agreement
of State Route 3 (US31).




Council Member Littieton moved to approve Resolution 04/19/2021 for Maintenance
Agreement of State Route 3 (US31). Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion.
The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth,
Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight recognized Sean Shaneyfelt with Park & Rec.

Sean stated that the Park & Rec. Board wanted to charge $75 per team per night or $500
a month. The Council asked Sean to check and see what other parks charge and get back
with Park & Rec. Board on a new rate.

Council Member Benson moved to table the Park & Rec. field rental fees until next
Council Meeting. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson
Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads
Police Chief Barnett had no business at this time.

Fire Chief Parker reported to the Council about training, that the Department has been
doing with the City of Clanton with their latter truck. He stated that Clanton is the
Department that has a latter truck in the County. Fire Chief Parker said they are
partnering with Clanton and other Department to better service.

Council Member Killingworth asked Fire Chief Parker if he had gotten with Franklin
Iron Works about the Water. Fire Chief Parker stated he has not, but he is planning to get
with them regarding the water issue.

Daniel Avery reported to the Council that the Framtrac tractor is broke down and is at the
Shop at this time. He stated they have not been able to find parts for it.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith had no business at this time

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Financial Statement for March as
presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman
and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for April 19,
2021. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Benson.




There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman
Killingworth and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




